
From: Chambers - Catanzariti VP <Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 26 May 2020 12:39 PM 
To: 'Katrina Murphy' <katrina@kmir.com.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Catanzariti VP <Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: DHAA Request for Extension of Time re Due Date for Directions Item 2 - AM2016/31 - 
Health Professionals and Support Services Award 4 yearly review of Modern Awards  
 
Dear Ms Murphy,  
  
I refer to your below correspondence which has been put before the Vice President.  
  
The Vice President has granted the extension request contained in the below email. Accordingly, 
reply submissions are now due by 3pm Monday, 1 June 2020.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Alyce Lia 
Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel: (02) 9308 1810 
chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au 
 
Level 10, 80 William Street 
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 

From: Katrina Murphy <katrina@kmir.com.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 26 May 2020 10:33 AM 
To: Chambers - Catanzariti VP <Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Booth DP <Chambers.Booth.dp@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: DHAA Request for Extension of Time re Due Date for Directions Item 2 - AM2016/31 - Health 
Professionals and Support Services Award 4 yearly review of Modern Awards  
 
Dear Sir,   
 
The Dental Hygienists Association of Australia (DHAA) requests an extension to the due date for Item 2 
of Vice President Catanzariti’s Directions dated 18 May 2020, because the HSU filed their evidence 
objections yesterday afternoon Monday 25 May 2020.  They were due 4pm on Friday, 22 May 2020.   
 
The HSU have objected to the entirety of the DHAA’s witness evidence from 11 witnesses (as 
attached).  DHAA was relying on using the weekend of 23 and 24 May to speak to witnesses in relation 
to any objections raised by the HSU because the witnesses work clinically Monday to Friday.  This was 
not possible due to HSU not filing on time on Friday afternoon.   
 
Accordingly, we respectfully request that an extension is granted until 3pm Monday 1 June for Item 
2.  This will allow DHAA to have a full week to confer with the witnesses re the comments made by HSU 
(particularly the DHAA’s witnesses’ alleged lack of qualifications) and to prepare a response to the 
objections, as anticipated in the original Directions.    
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DHAA suggests that the extension to 3pm Monday 1 June is granted to all parties since HSU also 
objected to witness evidence of ADA and Optometry Australia.   
 
Regards, 
Katrina Murphy 
Managing Director 
Katrina Murphy Industrial Relations Pty Ltd 
Tel. (07) 3266 3186 Fx: (07) 3266 1596 
0419 325 954 
PO Box 786, Nundah QLD 4012 
www.kmir.com.au 
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